

MEMORANDUM

To: Mayor Olson & City Council Members

From: Norm Beagley, MPA, P.E., City Manager

Date: September 2, 2022

Re: Utah County ARPA Funds Agreement with Utah County

Dear Mayor and Council Members,

As you are aware, on June 21st, 2022, the Utah County Commissioners awarded Santaquin City \$3 million dollars from the County's ARPA (American Rescue Plan Act) funds. These funds were awarded to the City to help us pay for a portion of our pressure irrigation tank, booster pump station, and water lines project that is currently under construction.

The attached agreement allows the City and Utah County to agree upon the terms for the City to receive and utilize the awarded funds. Legal Counsel and City staff have reviewed the agreement, worked with the County on adjustments, and are comfortable with the attached agreement.

Once the agreement is fully executed, the City will submit reimbursement request(s) to the County for the project so that we can receive these awarded funds to pay for the improvements.

I am happy to discuss this agreement with you if you have any questions.

Recommended Motion: Motion to approve an Agreement with Utah County for the award of \$3 million in ARPA funds for the Santaquin City Pressure Irrigation improvements.